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June 6, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance related to King County Code Chapter 6.64 Taxis – Businesses and Drivers, which brings the County into compliance with Engrossed Substitute House Bill (ESHB) 1367, adjusting rates for industry costs and makes other changes which address public safety and taxicab standards.
In 2011, Washington State ESHB 1367 was passed that mandates taxicab, limousine, for hire vehicle businesses, and for hire vehicle operators are subject to industrial insurance premiums, effective January 1, 2012.  The bill requires that any city, town, county or port district which sets rates for taxicab services must adjust rates to accommodate the cost of industrial insurance or other industry-wide costs.  In addition, Washington State Department of Revenue has been actively auditing taxicab companies and then enforcing the collection of sales tax on vehicle leases.  The sales tax is computed on the lease amount paid by the driver.  Sales tax is due by the driver, collected by the vehicle owner and the vehicle owner remits to the State.  We are being advised that many drivers have not paid the sales tax due in the past and therefore this expense has never been used in prior meter rate determinations.
The scope of this legislation is limited to the rate change explained above, public safety improvements to be incorporated by public rule (subject to a 60 day comment period) and amendments to increase the efficiency of licensing processes as follows:
· sets taximeter rates for King County licensed taxicabs matching the City of Seattle proposed rates based on industry cost increases;
· adds an allowance for the collection of tolls and other road charges;  
· adds a $25 rescheduling inspection fee for reinspection of vehicles;  
· removes detailed specific vehicle structural and safety standards which will be established by rule effective September 1, 2012; and
· moves the due date for the annual taxicab report from April to October to correlate with owner reported vehicle data collected at yearly inspections.
As proposed, this ordinance would continue to align King County rates with the Seattle’s proposed rate increase.  Seattle’s proposed rates have not as yet been codified; the legislation is tentatively set for the first committee hearing on May 31.  
The newly formed Taxicab Advisory Commission has had the opportunity to review a number of code changes beyond the scope of this proposal.  I have directed my staff to conduct additional public engagement outreach on flat rate for hire vehicle regulations that I may consider for a future transmittal.  
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. Consistent with the King County Strategic Plan, this legislation enables residents to have viable and safe transportation options.  I encourage you to consider this legislation with the 2011 Taxicab Annual Report transmitted under separate cover.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jodie Trueblood, Licensing Manager, at 206-296-2992.  
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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